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Disclaimer

This report has been produced by a team, convened by the Chemistry Industry Association of Canada (CIAC) to provide advice to
the above company and assist it in meeting its Responsible Care commitments as a member of the Association. The material in it
reflects the team's best judgment in light of the information available to it at the time of preparation. It is the responsibility of
the CIAC member company which is the subject of this report to interpret and act on the findings and recommendations in this
guidance document as it sees fit. Any use which a third party makes of this document, or any reliance on the document or
decisions made based upon it, are the responsibility of such third parties. Although CIAC members are expected to share the
results of this guidance document with interested parties, the association, its member companies, their employees, consultants
and other participants involved in preparing the document accept no responsibility whatsoever for damages, if any, suffered by
a third party as a result of decisions made or actions based on this report.

® Responsible Care is a registered trademark of the Chemistry Industry Association of Canada.



EXECUTIVE SUMMARY

The eighth NorFalco verification was conducted, via the WEBEX platform, as a
virtual verification beta test. The planning and organizational meeting took place
on September 162020 and the Executive Contact interview was held on
September 171 2020. The virtual verification was conducted on October 28" and
29" 2020. Third party service providers and one customer were interviewed on
November 4" through November 6" 2020.

NorFalco is a merchant marketer of bulk sulphuric acid and does not own any
physical assets for the production, storage, or distribution of sulphuric acid.

The focus of the verification was mainly the administration of Stewardship and
Accountability Codes. However, there are sections of the Operations Code that
pertain to NorFalco operations and those management systems were also
reviewed during the verification process.

As a result of the verification conducted, the verification team is of the opinion
that the Responsible Care Ethic and Principles for Sustainability are guiding
company decisions and actions, and that a self-healing management system is in
place to drive continual improvement.

The team has identified two Findings Requiring Action, one Works in Progress, six
Opportunities for Improvement and ten Successful Practices.

The team believes that NorFalco has the management systems in place to address
the Findings Requiring Action and summarized in this Executive Summary and
described in detail in this report.

This verification has been completed and no further involvement is required by
the verification team.
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Signe ~ Date: December 4, 2020

Verification Team Leader

For more information on this or a previous Responsible Care Verification Report,
please contact your local company site or the company’s overall Responsible Care
coordinator:

Jocelyn Arcouette. Manager, Quality Assurance, James Cooper. Technical and Risk
Management Representative.

Email: Jocelyn.Arcouette@glencore.us
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